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QUESTION: What is the Roman Catholic Church-State?

ANSWER: “The Roman Catholic Church-State” is a term that author John W.
Robbins uses to describe “Papal Rome” in his book, “Ecclesiastical
Megalomania: The Economic and Political Thought of the Roman Catholic
Church”. Since the Jesuit Order has controlled the Roman Catholic Church-
State for over four centuries (minus several decades in the late 1700s and
early 1800s), it should today be more appropriately called the Jesuit-
controlled Roman Catholic Church-State – or, more simply – the Jesuit-
controlled Vatican or Jesuit-controlled Papal Rome. (The Jesuit Order,
through its control of the Papacy, directs and steers the entire hierarchical
mechanism of the Roman Catholic Church-State. In other words, the Jesuit
Superior General, a.k.a. the “Black Pope”, is the master of the “White
Pope”.)

The Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State (i.e., Papal Rome) has
three major “branch offices”:

(1) its geopolitical “branch office”, which is the Vatican State (an entity
having diplomatic relations with many of the nations of the world);

(2) its financial “branch office”, which comprises the Vatican Bank, other
banking and financial institutions, its holdings of gold, its stock
portfolio, its real estate holdings, etc.; and,

(3) its religious “branch office”, which is the Roman Catholic “Church” –
which also happens to be a “branch office” that produces great wealth for the
Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State through her fabricated,
fictitious doctrine of Purgatory, her sale of Mass Cards for the dead, her
indulgences, etc.

One of the top goals of the Roman Catholic Church-State has always been – and
still is – the elimination of its competition! That is why for many centuries
it has waged relentless war – often with the sword – sometimes with stake and
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fagot (i.e., a bundle of wood) – to extirpate (i.e., to eliminate) its
perceived enemies. For many centuries its competition – its “perceived
enemies” – have included the following: (1) the Jewish people; (2) Bible-
believing Christian peoples and groups (such as the Donatists in North
Africa, Celtic Christians in Great Britain and continental Europe,
Albigensian Christians in southern France, and Waldensian Christians in
southeastern France and northwestern Italy); (3) Eastern Orthodox Christians
(e.g., Greek Orthodox, Serb Orthodox, and Russian Orthodox); and, (4)
Protestants (e.g., the Huguenots in France, the Hussites in Bohemia, etc.).
Historians have conservatively estimated that Papal Rome’s so-called “Holy”
Inquisition took the lives of up to fifty million individuals made in the
image of God – many thousands of whom were slowly roasted to death at the
stake!

Other “top goals” of the Jesuit-controlled Roman Catholic Church-State
include: (1) to accumulate more and more power; (2) to accumulate more and
more wealth; and, (3) to rule despotically over the nations and peoples of
the world through a one-world government, a one-world economy, and a one-
world religion that is to be headed by the Pope of Rome.

In 1882 French historian Baron de Ponnat described the history of the Roman
Catholic Church-State as follows: “Roman Catholicism was born in blood, has
wallowed in blood, has quenched its thirst in blood, and it is in letters of
blood that its true history is written.”

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT THE ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH-STATE (especially about its
horrendous record of persecuting and murdering Bible-believing Christians and
burning Bibles):

1. Read the 317-page paperback book, “Rome and the Bible”, by David Cloud. To
order this book via credit card, please call toll-free 1-866-295-4143.

2. Read the 159-page paperback book, “Did the Catholic Church Give Us the
Bible?”, by David W. Daniels. To order this book via credit card, please call
Chick Publications at 1-909-987-0771.

3. Watch the 3-hour color DVD documentary, “A Lamp in the Dark”, by Adullam
Films. To order this DVD documentary via credit card, please call toll-free
1-888-780-5049.
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(End of Darryl Eberhart’s message.)

What may be in our future.

In recent days my wife and I have been listening to Tudor Alexander’s Dance
of Life podcasts. He also has a YouTube channel.

Tudor predicts that Trump will win the 2024 November election, and during his
presidency, he will implement policies that most American Christians will
rejoice to see. However, it will also lead to more and more government
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control over the nation, and America will eventually become a Church-State
like Europe was in the Middle Ages! This is what Emperor Constantine started
with he declared Christianity to be the official religion of the Roman
Empire. Because Christianity was now supposed to be legal, the Devil was able
to use the government to further eliminate perceived competition to the
Church-State. Individual Bible believers and groups who would not conform to
the policies of Rome were persecuted and killed as heretics. They looked at
the Government as the Beast of Revelation 13, and the Beast in consequence
warred against them.

Daniel 7:21  I beheld, and the same horn made war with the saints, and
prevailed against them;

Horn = the office of the papacy, the popes of Rome.

Revelation 13:7  And it was given unto him to make war with the saints, and
to overcome them: and power was given him over all kindreds, and tongues, and
nations.

Tudor Alexander and others call the Left darkness and the Right the “false
light”. There always seems to be much more truth on the Right than on the
Left. The vast majority will look to the Right, but because Satan is
controlling both the Left and the Right, people who look to Donald Trump and
Christian nationalism to save them may end up bitterly disappointed.

The Bible says in Proverbs 4:27: Turn not to the right hand nor to the left:
remove thy foot from evil.

There’s evil not only on the Left but on the Right also! God ordained
government to rule over man, but we must not look to government to save us.
We must keep our eyes on Jesus and the promises of God!

Revelation 21:1  And I saw a new heaven and a new earth: for the first heaven
and the first earth were passed away; and there was no more sea.
2  And I John saw the holy city, new Jerusalem, coming down from God out of
heaven, prepared as a bride adorned for her husband.
3  And I heard a great voice out of heaven saying, Behold, the tabernacle of
God is with men, and he will dwell with them, and they shall be his people,
and God himself shall be with them, and be their God.
4  And God shall wipe away all tears from their eyes; and there shall be no
more death, neither sorrow, nor crying, neither shall there be any more pain:
for the former things are passed away.
5  And he that sat upon the throne said, Behold, I make all things new. And
he said unto me, Write: for these words are true and faithful.


